STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 June 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, Ian Hudspeth, Richard Leonard


	Public:
	

	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

No members of the public present
384
To receive apologies for absence. 


Apologies from Cllr Giles, Cllr Cyster
385
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


No declarations of Interest
386
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were approved for 16 May 2011 meeting  

Matters arising – Cllr Henderson reported that M & D Gardening had assured him that a cut 
at 1A Woodway had been undertaken.
387
Emergency Plan Presentation – Will Gimson

Will Gimson discussed in depth a handout he had prepared entitled Middle Barton 
Emergency Plan “Creating Community Resilience” which set out the steps required to put a 
plan in place for the village. The next step was to take this forward with the appointed 
committee and advertise the opportunities he had outlined on the website and in the 
bulletin.  The council were very encouraged at the amount of forethought and effort that 
had gone into preparing the action plan and looked forward to working with Will to put a 
village emergency plan in place.  The plan would require community involvement and 
notices would be displayed to this end at the appropriate time. In the meantime a booklet 
available from WODC had been ordered for each household in Middle Barton which would 
be distributed in due course.
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would advertise the opportunites on SBPC website and Cllr Dyer would 
provide the information to the bulletin.
388
Presentation of the 10/11 Financial Year End 

The RFO presented the council with the year end figures as per the internal audit. No issues were raised by the councillors. 
389
Reports from County or District Councillors

Cllr Hudspeth referred to his report and also instigated a discussion re how best to prepare 
the village for bad weather in respect of grit. Additional bags of grit were offered to the 
village but the council could forsee a problem with storage.  It was reiterated that all the 
bins in the vicinity (33) should be filled up by 31 October 2011.

Cllr Hudspeth also reported that routing agreements were in place with Enstone Airfield 
Companies and a sign had been ordered directing the lorries right towards Enstone and left 
at the staggered crossroads before Church Enstone to the A44 to support this.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson and Cllr Leonard would approach Brian Wood and Chas Taylor re 
possible storage at the farms at either end of the village.
390
August Meeting and date for September Meeting change

It was decided that there would not be an August meeting of the council in 2011 and the 
September meeting would be brought forward to 12 September 2011 to narrow the gap 
between the July and September meetings.
391
Resignation of Cllr Gough and action for electing a new Councillor

The council accepted the resignation of Cllr Gough and notices had been put in place by 
WODC  and SBPC re the vacancy. At the present time no one had stepped forward to be co-
opted and Keith Butler had not been contacted in relation to an election.
392 
Community First Responders – Request for a donation

At the present time no request had been received.
393 
Middle Barton School Action Plan Feedback 


The councillors had inspected the action plan and whilst applauding the content had some 
reservations in respect of the implementation.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write to the chair of governors expressing and detailing these 
concerns and that Cllr Leonard and Cllr Dyer would attend the next school governors 
meeting as previously invited by Chris Brock to explain these.
394 
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

Fox Cross Roads – an email had been received from the North Aston action group in respect 
of requesting that traffic lights be put at the crossroads.
RESOLVED


THAT, the council would fully support North Aston in this respect and would add the detail 
to the SBPC website for the community to respond.

WODC Recycling Complaints – several parishioners and councillors have complained in 
relation to the plastic collection by WODC whereby much of the recyclable material was 
being left behind and classed as non recyclable by the contractors.  


Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that this was an issue suffered by many other parishes and that 
steps were being taken to correct this including the possibility of an additional bin on the 
kerbside collection truck to store non recyclable materials that had been put in the black 
boxes.

395
Circulation Folder


Subscriptions to ORCC and FWAG to be approved plus a donation to St John Ambulance 

396
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Affordable Housing


A progress report had been received from ORCC and Cllr Leonard informed the 

council that Chas Taylor was also in the process of offering land at the top of Worton 

Road via a consultant whom he had employed to deal with the matter. Cllr Dyer 


informed the council that a site visit had been carried out at the land offered by the 

Carpenters Arms.
(b)
Youth Groups 


A photo had been received from BusyBees showing the children using some of the 
 equipment. 
RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would send the photo and a short article to the DFP

397

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
Cllr Henderson reported on the success of the trip to Duns Tew Pit which was very educational and enjoyable.  He also reported that FOMBS had were making a sizeable contribution to new play equipment.
b) Highways, pavements and verges
Bob Stewart had complained about horses using the Footpath in the corner of Church Lane as a bridleway and asked for a kissing gate to be placed at the entrance.  Dan Weeks at OCC had refused this request as the land was not used for animals and currently would not consider a request for an alternative as the land had to be accessible.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would ask Dan Weeks for his reasoning in writing.
Brian Wallis was still concerned about the tree adjacent to his property at no 7 Dorn Close .
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderon would visit him to discuss.
Cllr Gardner raised the issue of the state of Worton Road surface

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson would request another walkabout with OCC
c) Transport- The Chair. 
Letter sent in support of the Heyfordian Bus 90.  The Heyfordian 82 service to Bicester has ceased but the Banburyshire dial-a-ride service can be booked  for anyone over 65yrs  wishing to go to Bicester on a Tuesday.  Details from Cllr Dyer.
d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Nothing to report
e) Arts and Leisure

Nothing to report
398
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
12 Church Lane – One dwelling and garage time limit extension to original 


application. Email  sent in support which also reiterated that the council could not 

see why the original planning had been refused in favour of linear development.
399
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix D to agenda June2011)
ii. Additional payments: 


ORCC Membership £30



M & D Gardening £235



Donation to St John Ambulance £100



Bulletin contribution £600



FWAG Membership £42

RESOLVED

All payments listed agreed. 
400
To receive items for next agenda. 


No items received
401
 AOB


None
402
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 25 July 2011 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


